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Librarian’s Report:
Director Jeaneal Weeks and Operations Manager Erin Zaputil met with representatives of two shelving companies to gather ideas and make choices about the shelving needs for the expansion.   Both companies will supply plans that show our current collection “dropped into” the new space in order to determine how much and what kind of shelving we need.  
Weeks continues to serve on a focus group for residents of the Willis Dady Shelter.  Willis Dady staff have asked her to help plan the session topics and presentations for the group.  Previous discussions/presentations have included information about credit and banking, civil rights relating to housing discrimination, and goal setting.  Weeks plans to provide library cards to shelter residents who need them and to speak about library services at all libraries in the Metro Library Network.  

HPL has also made meeting space available each week for a Willis Dady homeless prevention specialist in order to meet with those who may be on the verge of homelessness by providing resources and advice to assist them in staying in their homes.
Weeks attended the ribbon cutting ceremony for Crystal Group at their beautiful new building at 850 Kacena Rd in Hiawatha.  Crystal Group’s gift of $100,000 to HPL’s Make Room for Imagination capital campaign was essential in reaching our fundraising goal.
Weeks continues to meet monthly with library directors Hollie Trenary of the Marion Public Library and Dara Schmidt of the Cedar Rapids Public Library.  Hollie is a veteran of the MLN.  She is the new director of MPL.  Her previous job was as Operations Manager at CRPL.  We are pleased that she will remain an integral part of the MLN, and we look forward to working with her in her new job.

Weeks and Youth Services Librarian Mangin attended a presentation by Angie Thomas, author of the Hate U Give.  The Hate U Give is a young adult novel that follows events in the life of a black 16-year-old girl, Starr Carter, who is drawn to activism after she witnesses the police shooting of a childhood friend. Published February 28, 2017. The Hate U Give debuted at number one on The New York Times young adult best-seller list, where it remained for fifty weeks. It received positive reviews and won several awards. It is Thomas' debut novel, expanded from a short story she wrote in college following the police shooting of Oscar Grant. The book was made into a movie that was released into theaters on October 19, 2018.
Weeks submitted HPL’s annual survey to the State Library of Iowa. This survey asks Iowa libraries to report information for the previous fiscal year about services, staffing, financials, program attendance and collections. The survey information was essential for our capital campaign because HPL needed to focus on our service numbers compared to other libraries of similar size in Iowa.  Because of our unique location in a metro area, we serve many more patrons and circulate many more items than other E sized libraries and some G sized libraries. 
Operations Report:

Erin Zaputil attended an Edge technology workshop in Waterloo. Librarians from around the state worked together and got tips from the State Library on how to get the most out of it. Erin has completed the assessment and is working on the next steps to help determine a technology plan for the library moving forward. 

Erin is looking at library workflows to help determine staffing needs as we look at the possibility of changing our staffing model. 

She is also working on creating an orientation plan for new employees and a training program for established employees.

Youth Services: 
October was a busy month for Youth Services starting with shovels and balloons at the Groundbreaking Ceremony on October 1 and ending with superheroes and vampires at Trick or Treating on October 31. In between, many stories were born.

Standard poodles Ziva and Pippa were among the therapy dogs who lapped up books shared by avid new readers. Youth Services Librarian Alicia Mangin was happy to welcome back the Paws to Read canine crew.

What creature can follow kid-loving, story-listening dogs? Enter Hazel the pot-bellied pig. Hazel donned a frilly yellow dress in the company of her adoring human Amber. Amber shared her passion for Hazel and her three other pot-bellied babies. A full house listened to a story and learned about pot-bellied pig rescue efforts and the feeding and care of these affectionate animals. The event culminated with photo ops for everyone.

Programming Assistant Rachel Schiller dove into the magical with Wizarding School. This program gave Cedar Rapids middle school kids a fun opportunity to explore the world of Harry 
Potter in an immersive class experience during their fall break. Each day participants experimented with chemical reactions at the potion-making station, had their futures read by a tarot card reader, became wand-making apprentices at Ollivander’s Wand Shop, and enjoyed treats from the trolley.  

Musician Mike Anderson presented Spooky Songs and Stories for families on October 15. Anderson blended the scary with the funny creating an evening to remember.

In keeping with the Halloween theme, Rachel Schiller presented Spooky Cupcake Creations. Rachel provided tips and materials needed to transform a delicious looking cupcake into a devilishly delicious cupcake.

Local mixed media artist Russ Fagle was feeling the horror bug also. Russ guided twenty tweens and teens through the watercolor creation of Creepy Cool Art. Participants enjoy Russ’s teaching style and Youth Services looks forward to working together in March 2019.

America Reads, a national initiative to improve literacy is celebrated by local school systems by inviting guest readers to area classrooms. On October 25, Youth Services Librarian Alicia Mangin read to eight classes at four schools and the next day, she read to eight classes at three schools. 

Adult Programming:

On October 2nd author Loretta Ellsworth gave a presentation on her book, “Stars Over Clear Lake.” This mesmerizing love story takes place during World War 2 and is set in Clear Lake, Iowa.

October 3rd, 10th, 17th, and 24th the Linn County Master Gardeners hosted special events for patrons. Each Wednesday they presented a different topic.  Topics included were how to keep up and maintain your garden, how to grow Coral Bells, strawberries, blueberries and raspberries in Iowa, and how to grow a garden using hydroponics.  

We had the joy and honor of hosting Red Cedar Chamber here on October 13th. This husband and wife duo played beautifully with spoken word artist Akwi Nji. Through three works for violin, cello and spoken word, we explore love throughout the stages of life. The title work of the program was commissioned by board member Tom Carroll as a gift to his wife Patrice on their 40th anniversary. Co-written by Red Cedar composer-in-residence Stephen Cohn and guest artist Akwi Nji, Love & Life is a marriage of words and music, taking us on a journey of love. 

Mike Anderson, dulcimer player and storyteller performed “Music of the Civil War” on October 15th. 

On October 16th Paranormal Investigator Terry Fisk presented “Unexplained Mysteries.” His spooky stories were enthralling, and many of the audience members wanted to learn more. 

We hosted a Trivia Night on October 19th.  Categories included food, animals, Disney, Iowa trivia, novels, and weird state laws. 

Chair Yoga has been a wonderful addition to the library. We offered it again on Saturday, October 20th.  Patrons meditated and stretched gently, led by instructor Lauren Shuster. 

On October 23rd HPL offered a fun DIY program creating fall luminaries using paint, spray bottles, bags, and fallen leaves. Our patrons were amazingly creative. 

On November 2nd HPL hosted local artist Russ Fagle.  He led adults in creating a watercolor mountain scape. His classes are always well received. 
We started having HACAP Mobile Food Clinic here on the first Monday of the month. They will be here rain or shine from 2:00-3:00 unless the Monday falls on a holiday. 

Cynthia Petersen led us in a self-publishing workshop on November 6th. Attendance was robust, and many more expressed interest in coming again.  We hope to work with Cynthia to offer this program again.
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